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1. On July 1, 2022, there will no longer be an option to register for a paper-based certification 

exam.  The passing rates on the paper-based exam continue to decline compared to 
computer-based testing.  We will only offer the paper-based exam in cases of legal 
accommodation in accordance with the Americans with Disabilities Act.   

 
2. When revising a schedule, please ensure that you check the revision box and enter a 

reason for revision. Schedule without a reason for revision will be rejected. 
 
3. The “hours counted” fields on page two of the master schedule for theory and clinicals are 

not the hours for the entire class.  It is the hours counted for the class time you entered in 
this section.  For example, if you enter 0900-1500 as a theory time which has two 15-
minute breaks and one 30-minute lunch, you subtract an hour for the break/mealtimes and 
enter “5” as the hours counted.  No, this does not mean that you must give those break 
times.  This is only an example  

 
4. The mandatory CMS COVID-19 training requirements are no longer in effect. This 

emergency rule was reinstated by the governor’s office and is in effect through July 24, 
2022.   

 
5. Outside Evaluators doing the final skills check off for long-term care facilities are NOT to 

enter students into the INACE system.  The final skills check off is documented and given 
to the facility Program Coordinator for filing with the student records.   
 

 
As always, do not hesitate to call or email with questions. 
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